PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF MITCHELL COUNTY, IOWA
Tuesday, April 29, 2014

The Board of Supervisors convened at 8:30 a.m. with all members present. Also present were Chuck Pajer, Jackie
Reams, Joe Reams, Mary Jo Burkgren, Tom Martin, Randy Conrad and Deb Nicklay (Press News). Motion by Paulus,
second by Walk to approve the agenda. All voted aye.

County Attorney Mark Walk stated he is closing on the Muller property and checking on a nuisance ordinance.

Tom Madden of Yaggy Colby & Associates stated that progress on the Valent project has slowed down due to the
rain.

Sheriff Greg Beaver reported that Floyd County will not be sending any prisoners to the Mitchell County jail at this
time.

Chickasaw/Mitchell Targeted Case Management Director Sheila Kobliska reported on proposed plans to form a
new 28E group of nine counties for case management service. July 1st is the proposed starting date.

County Engineer Rich Brumm reported that the Roads department is patching black tops, spot rocking and grading
roads. Hawkeye Paving Corporation of Marion, IA is the low bidder on the ER project for bridge approach and guard rail
work. Their bid is $149,686.94. No action was taken. Rich is finalizing plans for the Lime Kiln Road. The rock run was
discussed. Plans are for applying more rock on the surface of the gravel roads. Rich is considering doing 180 miles this
summer.

Motion by Walk, second by Paulus to approve the minutes of the April 22nd meeting. Roll call vote: all ayes.

Items of note: Paulus reported on the NIVC, Riceville Community and DECAT meetings. Voaklander reported on
the County Social Services, Juvenile Detention and Economic Development meetings. Annual audit reports were received
from the Economic Development Commission, County Social Services and Juvenile Detention Services.

Meeting recessed at 9:47 a.m. and reconvened at 10:20 a.m. at the County Care Facility. Present were Director
Peggy Hanson, Pat Clark and Donna Anhorn. Pat gave an update for the facility. Finances were reviewed. A new
committee has been formed that is looking at the future services of the Care Facility. Supervisor Paulus, Tom Martin and
Shirley Penney are committee members. Pat has started the process for the Care Facility to become a provider for Home
Habilitation services under Magellan of lowa. Costs are being refigured for the IME Waiver.

Meeting adjourned at 10:44 a.m.
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